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PIERCE TRANSIT DISPROPORTIONATE BURDEN POLICY 

The requirement for this policy comes from Federal Transit Administration 
(FTA) Circular 4702.1B, "Title VI Requirements and Guidelines for Federal 
Transit Administration Recipients" which became effective October 1, 
2012.The Circular requires any FTA recipient that operates 50 or more fixed 
route vehicles in peak service and serving a population of 200,000 or greater 
to evaluate any fare change and any major service change at the planning 
and programming stages to determine whether those changes have a 
discriminatory impact. 

The purpose of this policy is to establish a threshold which identifies when 
the adverse effects of a major service change or any fare change are borne 
disproportionately by low-income populations.  

A disproportionate burden occurs when the low-income population 
adversely affected by a fare or service change is five percent more than the 
average low-income population of Pierce Transit’s service area.  

Disproportionate burden on routes with either span of service changes 
and/or frequency changes will be determined by analyzing all routes with 
such changes together. Disproportionate burden on routes with segment 
elimination, re-routing, or route elimination will be determined on a route by 
route basis.  

If Pierce Transit finds a potential disproportionate burden, the agency will 
take steps to avoid, minimize or mitigate impacts then reanalyze the 
modified service plan to determine whether the impacts were removed. If 
Pierce Transit chooses not to alter the proposed changes, the agency may 
implement the service or fare change if there is substantial legitimate 
justification for the change AND the agency can show that there are no 
alternatives that would have less of an impact on low-income population 
and would still accomplish the agency’s legitimate program goals. 


